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South Beach / Rincon / Mission Bay 
Neighborhood Association Meeting 

Monday January 11, 2021 

MINUTES  6:00PM–7:00 PM 
ZOOM  

VIDEO-CONFERENCE MEETING 

ATTENDEES 3 Officers, 3 Directors, 2 Presenters, 35 residents 

NEXT VIRTUAL MEETING: MONDAY 2/8 

TOPIC A Conversation with D6 Supervisor Matt Haney 

 

• WELCOME (Alice Rogers)   

 

Reminder for those who wish to pay the NA Annual Dues ($15 for Single, $ 25 for 

Couple).  Dues are not mandatory to attend our meetings.  Dues help to cover 

administrative costs such as our NA website and our NA Zoom account.  Paid 

Members can vote and are eligible to run for a NA Board seat.  To pay NA Dues, 

see Membership Application here. 

 

In March we will hold our annual NA Board Elections.  Three seats (out of 7) are 

up for election, each for a 2-year period.  Paid Members in good standing are 

eligible to submit their name for consideration. 

 

 

• A Conversation with D6 Supervisor Matt Haney  

Supervisor Matt Haney and his legislative aide Courtney McDonald joined us for 

their annual visit to review and discuss various topics of concern to our residents.        

 

Matt began with a recap of 2020 with regards to addressing the pandemic 

(testing sites, mask, and PPE distribution), homeless and mental health crisis, 

clean and healthy San Francisco streets, aid to small businesses, corruption and 

scandal within our own city departments, and drug use, dealing and overdose 

deaths. 

 

Matt then provided updates on the Mission Bay School, the Mission Bay 

Redevelopment Plan, the temporary Transbay Terminal site, improvements to the 

T-Line, the SoMa Bikeway Plan, Rincon Hill Dog Park, and his new role as the Chair 

of the Budget & Finance Committee. 

 

Regarding the Covid-19 Vaccine, Courtney McDonald advises -- Here is what is 
made public so far: https://sf.gov/covid-19-vaccine-san-francisco. and 2) Dept of Public 
Health has offered to conduct presentations and answer questions at neighborhood 
meetings (like this!) 

 
From Courtney McDonald: Save the Date: Thursday, February 25, 5:30PM - Mission Bay 
Town Hall with Supervisor Haney. We will send out an RSVP link next month.  
 
From Courtney McDonald: We do not have a flyer yet for the Small Business Webinar the 
Supervisor mentioned, but it will be on Thursday 1/21 from 4-5pm. Main topics will be: PPP, 
Shared Spaces, and Business Fee Waivers.  I will send it to Gary when we have it! 

 

 

 

 

 

../../NA%20Website/SBRMBNA%202021%20Member%20App.pdf
https://sf.gov/covid-19-vaccine-san-francisco
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Followed by Q&A 

 

Topics included the Embarcadero Navigation Center and the 5th/Bryant Street 

shelter (currently being used as an Isolation and Quarantine site due to Covid-19), 

Covid-19 outbreaks within the homeless population, the Mission Bay Community 

Realm Plan, Safe Injection sites, the need for state assistance and coordination to 

address homeless and mental health issues, relief for small businesses, upcoming 

developments in Mission Bay including the proposed Amazon distribution center 

and their impact on traffic congestion, plans for the 22 Fillmore route to begin 

serving Mission Bay, frustrations with 3-1-1 and lack of follow up.        

 

Other helpful resource sites: 
Here's the full RFP for the Temporary Transit Center Terminal Site: click here 

 

To view the Zoom meeting recording, click here.    Password: U+29MGxq 
 

 

NEXT MEETING: Zoom Virtual Meeting – Monday February 8th, 6 PM.   

Details TBD. 

 

https://sfcitypartner.sfgov.org/pages/Events-BS3/event-details.aspx?Page=AUC_RESP_INQ_DTL&Action=U&AUC_ID=0000004748&bCDC=y&PAGE=AUC_RESP_INQ_DTL&BIDDER_ID=0000000001&BIDDER_LOC=1&BIDDER_TYPE=B&PAGE=AUC_RESP_INQ_DTL&PAGE=AUC_RESP_INQ_DTL
https://us02web.zoom.us/rec/play/74F30aVoWAIN_1gGXtryTCAIIIDwOZvjtnb7nW6_chOPMqo1v8vByegyfu4Ne1QT_njK3Jaac0vq6agf.Uic87bmVbN0hu8QQ?continueMode=true

